Argentina’s Relations with the U.S. under the Kirchner Administration

Since the 1990s, Argentina’s relations with the United States have undergone through a process of changes.  The Menem administration adopted a pro-U.S. policy. The subsequent de la Rua and Duhalde administrations adjusted this policy by taking on pragmatism and multilateralism. The Kirchner administration’s policy is to keep its distance from the U.S.


The reasons behind the Kirchner administration’s policy towards the U.S. include: 1) Argentina did not get any meaningful assistance from the U.S.; 2) President Menem’s pro-U.S. policy had a negative effect upon the relationship between Argentina and Brazil.  3) The Kirchner administration has adopted an increasingly pragmatic and realistic foreign policy.


The major issues in the bilateral relationship between Argentina and the U.S. at present are found in such areas as anti-terrorism, debt restructuring, Argentina’s relations with Venezuela, and Argentina’s participation in the U.N. peace-keeping activities.
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